
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Saints, Turvey 

Newsletter 

March / Easter 2018 

 
 

www.allsaintsturvey.org.uk 

 



 

NOTICES  FOR  MARCH 

Coffee Morning          

Last month’s coffee morning raised the magnificent sum of £268.14p. A big thank you to the 

residents at Barton and Royle Homes for hosting such an enjoyable event, making us all so 

welcome and to all those who helped and supported it.  

The next coffee morning will be on Saturday 10th March at 10.30 a.m.-12 noon at All Saints 

Church to be hosted by Malcolm and Christine Watson. There will be a raffle and bring- and - 

buy stall for which contributions, especially of cakes, will be very welcome. 

 

Lunch Club  

March’s Lunch Club will take place on Friday 9th March at the usual 

time of 12.30pm in the Village Hall.  

April’s Lunch Club is on Friday 13th April  

 

Easter Lilies 
The church will be decorated for Easter on Saturday 31st March. Anyone who 
would like to be involved please contact Jacqui Darrington. 

Donations for Lilies or flowers in memory of a loved one may be given to Jacqui 
Darrington or placed in a clearly marked envelope and given to a church warden. If 
you would like to help decorate the church contact Jacqui – 881566 

Parish Electoral Roll 
The roll is revised each year before the Annual Parochial Church Meeting. 

From Sunday 11th March the electoral roll will be available for revision for 3 weeks. A copy of 

the roll can be found on the Tithe table near the entrance to the church. 

Please check that your name is included and that we have your current address. If you would 

like your name added to the roll, or there are any amendments necessary, please contact 

Paul Gentry on 881637 or speak to a Church Warden. 

 

ANNUAL  PAROCHIAL  CHURCH  MEETING (A.P.C.M) 

The A.P.C.M will take place on April 15th at 12.15pm immediately after the 11am service. 

There will be a Bring and Share Lunch following the meeting. 

 

P.C.C Meeting: The next meeting will be on Tuesday 13th March  

 

 

Noticeboards in Church: we now have noticeboards which are updated every week 

at the back of the church. You can find out what is happening in the wider church; 

Chellington Team; Turvey Church events and updates; charity updates and of course, the 

Food Bank donation box. Please take a look to keep in touch with our lively church! 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 A reminder of what's happening over Easter at All Saints: 

SPECIAL SERVICES 

11th March   Mothering Sunday  Special Service    11am 

25th March   Palm Sunday.   Liturgy of the Palms   11am 

29th March    Maundy Thursday.  Eucharist and Handwashing   7.30pm  

30th March    Good Friday.   Choral Meditation –  

      Stainer’s  Crucifixion sung by the choir    7.30pm  

1st April   Easter Day    Parish Eucharist    11am 

 

EVENTS: 

 Children’s Easter Workshop  

Come and join us to celebrate Easter  
With lots of craft and activities 

 When? – Friday 30
th

 March 2018  
10am – 11.30am 

       Where? – All Saints Church, Turvey 
£4 per family towards craft materials. 
 

Mothering Sunday - Sunday 11th March 11am  
Join us for an interactive Mothering Sunday family service     
with well-known songs and hymns; learn about the history of  
Mothering Sunday and celebrate all that our mothers and carers provide. 
Please feel free to bring along a non-returnable photocopy  
(if you have not done so in previous years) of your mother / carer  
to add to our collage.  

          

Little Lights – Next meeting of Little Lights is on Friday 2nd March, 9.30 – 11.00am.  

We meet once a month in church, have a story, some singing and making things, and end 
with a drink and a snack. It is an opportunity for young families to meet and is very 
informal and relaxed. 

 

Bible Study Group 
We will start Bible study again on April 17th at the Monastery, fortnightly, 2 pm to 3.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LENT  
At All Saints’ Turvey - The Turvey Evening Lent Group is studying ‘Finding A Voice’, a 

Lent course based on the film, ‘The King’s Speech.’ The course began on Thursday, 

22nd February at 9 Carlton Road. But if you would like to come along, please do! 

 

Lent Groups in the Team: 
As in previous years, the Chellington Team Ministry invites you to join one of the 
groups meeting informally throughout Lent, in Carlton, Harrold, Turvey, Wymington 
and Stevington to discuss and share insights on Christian faith. All views are welcome, 
honest doubt is respected and confidentiality guaranteed. Groups normally meet 
weekly in a host’s house considering questions and issues brought up in a study 
booklet and both containing reflections from well-known Christian thinkers. Some 
groups will be looking at “On the Third Day” which discusses the resurrection and 
what it means today. If you prefer watching to listening, other groups will be looking 
at “Finding a Voice” based on the film of the “King’s Speech” which explores how we 
can use our own strengths to overcome difficulties. Please contact the Chellington 
Team—teamofficectm@gmail.com for details of venues and meeting times; call the 
Church Office on 720262 or more details will be available in all churches Everyone is 
welcome. 

 

T.V AND RADIO AT EASTER: 
You may be interested to know that church services and special programmes are available on 
the T.V and Radio. Here's a link to programmes for this Easter.      
https://radiotoday.co.uk/2017/04/bbc-religious-programmes-planned-for-easter/ 
 
A number of documentaries, music, reflection and worship to mark Easter will appear on BBC 
Radio 3 and Radio 4 this month. 

At The Foot Of The Cross returns to BBC Radio 2 on Good Friday when Diane Louise 
Jordan hosts an evening of storytelling, poetry and music with artist and writer Siku, the Bach 
Choir and special guests.  

Plus, in ‘Easter Glory’ Revd Kate Bottley teams up with the London Community Gospel Choir 
in a celebration of hymns and gospel favourites on Easter Sunday evening. 

On BBC Radio 4 in a Good Friday meditation, Revd Lucy Winkett explores feelings of 
loneliness and abandonment.  

And from Norwich Cathedral, the Bishop of Norwich, the Rt Revd Graham James, celebrates 
Easter Morning with Easter music. 

BBC Radio 3 marks Holy Week and Easter week with Choral Evensong broadcasting 
live from Chester Cathedral and Norwich Cathedral respectively. 

See full details of all the special programmes for Easter on BBC Radio and Television using 
this link: 

 http://www.bbc.co.uk/mediacentre/latestnews/2017/easter-religious-programming-across-bbc 

 

https://radiotoday.co.uk/2017/04/bbc-religious-programmes-planned-for-easter/
See%20full%20details%20of%20all%20the%20special%20programmes%20for%20Easter%20on%20BBC%20Radio%20and%20Television%20using%20this%20link%20...
See%20full%20details%20of%20all%20the%20special%20programmes%20for%20Easter%20on%20BBC%20Radio%20and%20Television%20using%20this%20link%20...
http://www.bbc.co.uk/mediacentre/latestnews/2017/easter-religious-programming-across-bbc


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHARITY: 

THE FOOD BANK: 

The following was posted on Turvey News Facebook: 

 
 

Turvey All Saints Church is a drop off point for the village and the Food Bank box is emptied 
regularly.  

ALL SAINTS CHARITY VOTING FOR THE COMING YEAR: 

On 18th March we will be voting as a congregation on the next local charity we will support for the 
coming year. There is a list on the noticeboard for nominations and underneath a brief detail on 
each Charity currently on the list.  

 

SHOE BOX APPEAL UPDATE: 

Thank you to all those who supported the Shoe Box Appeal this year by filling a box…we 
delivered 58 boxes from the Church, The Abbey and the School – a great result! A huge thankyou 
to Wendy and Chris Knell for arranging the boxes, Mike Marshall for delivering them, and to all 
those who filled them!  

 

 



 

Services at All Saints for March   

 

Date 

Colour 

Calendar 

 

Celebrant Sunday Service Time 

4th 

March  

 

3rd  

Sunday of 

Lent 

Rev. C. 

Clarke 

 

1st Parish 

Eucharist 

09.30 am 

11th 

March  

Mothering 

Sunday 

Rev. J. 

Curtis 

2nd Family 

Eucharist  

11 am 

18th 

March  

5th Sunday 

of Lent  

Rev. P 

Turnbull 

3rd Parish 

Eucharist  

11am  

25th 

March 

Palm 

Sunday  

Rev. Jo. 

Spray  

4th Liturgy of the 

Palms 

11 am 

29th 

March  

Maundy 

Thursday  

Rev. Jo. 

Spray 

 Eucharist and 

Handwashing 

7.30pm 

30th 

March  

Good 

Friday  

 5th Choral 

Meditation – 

The choir will 

sing Stainer’s 

Crucifixion   

 

7.30pm 

1st April  Easter Day Rev. P 

Turnbull 

1st Parish 

Eucharist 

11am  

8th April 2nd Sunday 

of Easter 

Rev. P 

Turnbull 

2nd Parish 

Eucharist 

11am 

 

Please note change to the Family Eucharist moved to 11th March 

Mothering Sunday Service. All welcome! 

 

 

Services in the Chellington Team: 

If you would like to know which services are when and where please see the Pew Sheet 

on the church notice board in church. If you would like an email copy please let Heather 

Whelbourn know. The Pew Sheet is also available on the All Saints website each week. 
 



 

 

The Women’s Day of Prayer will be held on Friday the 2nd March at 10:30am in St Mary’s 

Church Carlton. This service has been held in seven churches, each taking a turn. These include St 

Peter’s Thurleigh, St Peter’s Pavenham, Harrold United Reformed Church Harrold, All Saint’s Odell, 

All Saint’s Milton Ernest and St Peter’s Harrold. It would be great if anyone from the Chellington 

Team could attend. If you have any questions please call Lori Simpson on 01234 720438 or email: 

losimpson@yahoo.co.uk  

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

All events are correct at time of going to press – please check the notice boards in church and the website. 

Visit us at: www.allsaintsturvey.org.uk for the latest news, services and events.... 

 

APRIL NEWSLETTER 

Due to Easter, School Holidays and Bank Holidays, the April Newsletter will be in the form of a news 

sheet around 8th April. Key April dates (where known at time of going to print) and Easter services 

are included in this Newsletter. Any entries for April News Sheet should be given to Heather 

Whelbourn by Wed 4th April latest. Thank you. 

mailto:losimpson@yahoo.co.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Who’s who at All Saints: 
For general queries, email us at: info@allsaintsturvey.co.uk 
 

Team Clergy  
The Revd. Jacqueline Curtis and Revd. Peter Turnbull:  
3 The Moor, Carlton, Beds MK43 7JR 01234 720262  
Email: chellingtonteam@gmail.com  
If you are sick or in hospital or require a pastoral visit at home, please contact the clergy. Their 
usual day off is THURSDAY  
 
Churchwardens:   
Mr Rod Petty 
01234 881619 
 
Mrs Cindy Woods 
01234 888849 
 
Administrator:  
Mrs Heather Whelbourn  
01234 881728 
hms.whn@gmail.com 
 
PCC Treasurer:  
Mr Bill Littler 
info@allsaintsturvey.org.uk 
 
Organist and Choir Leader:   
Mr Tim Brewster  
01234 881484  
 
Sacristan:  
Mrs Gill Betts  
01234 720615  
 
Little Lights and Bright Sparks: 
Mrs Rosemary Gentry  
01234 881637 
 
F.A.S.T (Friends of All Saints Turvey)  
Mr Rod Petty 
01234 881619 
 
Flowers in Church:  
Mrs Jacqui Darrington 
01234 881566 
 
Website: www.allsaintsturvey.org.uk 
 
 

All Saints Church wishes you a Happy Easter 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.allsaintsturvey.org.uk/

